2/24/2016 Phone Log- RO247 Burrows Property, Oakland 25 minutes

Received a phone call from Paul King regarding the subject site. He discussed the distribution of TPH in
the subsurface, including potential sources other than the abandoned in place UST on the subject
property. He mentioned there is a storm drain along 30™" Street that may discharge into the nearby
creek, creating a potential preferential pathway. Mr. King indicated he was close to releasing a
sensitive receptor survey requested by ACEH.

Mr. King asked about the requirements for meeting the LTCP- specifically plume delineation and impacts
to the creek. |said additional data needs to be made available prior to making a determination. He
asked if impacts to the creek could be mitigated by removing the UST and excavating the area in the
vicinity of the tank. |said that, with the source, secondary source, and residual source removed, that
the case may be able to close in spite of meeting the LTCP.



